The Alstead board of selectmen met in open session on Tuesday May 24, 2016 at 6:30 pm at the municipal offices. Chairman, Chris Rietmann called the meeting to order at 6:32. Tim led the pledge of allegiance. The minutes were reviewed and Chris made a motion to accept the amended minutes, Rock seconded and the motion was passed. Correspondences were reviewed and payments manifests were signed.

Chris reported Karn Mcshane brought to his attention she felt the minutes on 5/10/16 misrepresented her concerns. After brief discussion it was decided Chris will talk to Karn again before the selectmen agree to amend the 5/10/16 minutes.

Police Chief Marcello D'Alessandro reported the Crime Stoppers is a community based program and anyone is welcome to attend. Marcello is not able to be on the board but he will be a liaison for the group. They meet once a month on Monday's downstairs in the municipal offices. Adam Howard will be actively working with the Crime Stoppers and he has been assigned to help develop drug prevention programs. Adam will be one of the guest speakers at the Vilas Middle school career day this Wednesday.

Sam Sutcliffe and Carol Reller reported about the fire station door progress. The map that he reviewed was not accurate to the current structure. The main concern is if the support structure is cut in half it will not be strong enough. It is best to obtain the original plan. Sam recommended contacting a registered structural engineer to review the as built plans. Sam has agreed to review the as built plans if we are able to locate the original plans.

Bobbie Wilson reported about the upcoming summer events. Opening day is June 1, 2016. The State of NH has agreed for Vilas Pool to allow swimming. Kelly will look into the town's liability. Bobbie would like David to mow the parking lots and field, Steve has been mowing but feels it should be done by DPW. After some discussion DPW will mowfor the upcoming wedding. Kelly reported David and Mikewere able to remove the logfrom the dam and David contacted the Fuzzy Brothers and it will be approximately \$5,000-\$6,000 for them to dig out the gate at Vilas Pool. There was a brief discussion about contracting the mowing and roadside mowing out for next year.

Glenn asked if there was an update on repairing the retaining walls. Kelly said Bruce and David had spoken but was not sure if anything was decided on. Glenn also asked about any updates on the Drewsville Bridge. Kelly will check with Linda.

Glenn reported he is obtaining legal advice for the exact wording for the town's right to use the hydrant on the Gilsum Mine land. He will report back to the selectmen.

Chris Hansen asked if the select board has a transfer station committee description. Glenn reported he received a copy and he will forward it.

Chris made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:37, Rock seconded. Motion

passed. Respectfully submitted,

Kelly N Wright